
September 25, 2018 

LETTER AGREEMENT 

BETWEEN THE 

MID-PENINSULA WATER DISTRICT AND 

MPWD EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION 

This agreement (AGREEMENT) memorializes recent labor negotiations between the Mid­
Peninsula Water District (MPWD) and MPWD Employee Association (ASSOCIATION). 

1. ASSOCIATION MEMBERS
Updated MPWD employee classifications were approved by the Board of Directors on
November 15, 2017, and therefore for clarification, the classifications included within this
AGREEMENT are as follows:

■ Accountant
■ Administrative Assistant
■ Administrative Specialist
■ Lead Operator
■ Maintenance Technician
■ Operations Supervisor
■ Water System Operator

2. TERM AND POTENTIAL BARGAINING OPENERS
The term of this AGREEMENT is five (5) years from October 1, 2018 through
September 30, 2023, with reservation of two potential bargaining openers:

A. For potential impact of increase in MPWD CDHP (Consumer Driven Health Plan)
healthcare plan deductibles and the MPWD's HSA (Health Savings Account)
contribution levels; and

B. For potential effect of the Cadillac tax on the cost of healthcare benefits in the event the
tax takes effect as currently scheduled.
Background information from Hanson Bridgett LLP: The ACA includes a provision to
impose an annual excise tax on high-cost health coverage-the so-called "Cadillac
tax"-that was initially scheduled to apply beginning this year (2018). Implementation of
the Cadillac tax has been repeatedly delayed, and the federal budget bill passed in
January 2018 delayed it again through December 31, 2021. Despite the repeated
delays, the Cadillac tax has not been repealed and is currently scheduled to apply to
health coverage offered on or after January 1, 2022.
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